

Minutes of Stamford Bridge Parish Council meeting held on Monday 8th August 2016 at 7.30 pm in the back room of the Village Hall.

Present: Councillors C Kealey (in the chair), P Butterfield, K Rutherford, G Shuttleworth and D Flynn

Ward Councillor – Councillor Mole
Councillor Strangeway

Clerk - D T King

Members of the public – 4

1. To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies for absence from Councillors McEnaney, Clarke and Bragg

2. (a) To record declarations of interest by any member of the Council in respect of the Agenda items listed below. Members declaring interests should identify the Agenda item and type of interest being declared.

Declarations of interest on item 6.4 by Councillors Kealey and Shuttleworth, (both users of the late evening bus service to and from York)

(b) To note dispensations given to any member of the Council in respect of the Agenda items listed below.

Dispensation given to Councillors Kealey and Shuttleworth.

3. Public session (members of the public will adhere to the rules set by the Council for this session which will last a maximum of 15 minutes).

Chris Rock updated the Councillors on the Battle of Stamford Bridge Show to be held on the 24th and 25th September and will be attended by the Archbishop of York.

As it is the 950th Anniversary of the battle a lot of people are expected to attend. The Chairman asked Chris Rock to ensure that Humberside Police were aware of their plans.

Also discussed in the public session was the possibility of a roundabout on Bridlington Road to serve both new estates.

4. To receive reports (information only) from representatives of the following outside bodies:

4.1 Humberside Police

Humberside Police were unable to attend the meeting, but sent copies of the monthly update.

Clerk to contact Humberside Police to see if the monthly news sheet can be updated with more issues from the Village.

4.2 East Riding of Yorkshire Ward Councillor

Ward Councillor Mole confirmed that a meeting at County Hall had been arranged for the 15th or 17th August (between 10.30am and 2.30pm) to discuss concern about entrances and pedestrian issues regarding the 120 properties on land North- East of 6 St Edmunds.

Councillor Kealey asked if the meeting could be held on site and not at County Hall.

5. To confirm the Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th July 2016 had being arranged as a true and correct record.

RESOLVED: (All in favour) that the Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th July 2016 is a true and correct record.

Proposed by Councillor Flynn and seconded by Councillor Butterfield with all Councillors who attended the meeting voting in favour.

6. To discuss matters arising from previous Minutes:

- 6.1 To discuss provision of extra litter bins in the Square and outside the veterinary surgery. Councillor Clarke to suggest a location for the Square bin following his meeting with Ian Beevers from ERYC.

Councillor Clarke had left a message to say that he had met Ian Beevers (ERYC) at the veterinary surgery. Mr. Beevers was concerned about siting the bins in either spot (agreed with the surgery) as he was not willing to countenance their waste lorry going into the surgery car park for insurance reasons and the bins have to be within 50 yards/meters of where the lorry can park.

The suggestion is for a trial period of 3 months. The surgery are to place an ERYC green bin behind the tree in the car park to collect both rubbish and animal (bagged) waste and put it out for the usual collection day with the hope that we can try to understand what actually the contents are.

He will update the Councillors on the Square litter bin at the September meeting.

- 6.2 Update from Councillor Butterfield on his discussions with a local farmer re the filling of salt bins.

Councillor Butterfield confirmed that he had spoken to the farmer who agreed that he will top up the salt bins up during the winter but cannot maintain them. Councillor Butterfield should have costs for the September meeting.

- 6.3 Councillor Clarke to update the Council on his discussion with ERYC re signage and painting for the disabled bays.

To be moved onto the September Agenda.

6.4 Update from Councillors Kealey and Shuttleworth re the late night bus service.

Councillors Kealey and Shuttleworth confirmed that a contract has been signed between Rosti. ERYC and Stamford Bridge Parish Council confirming that 3 buses will run on the evening service Monday to Thursday. The partners are planning a press release around the agreement.

Councillor Shuttleworth has been asked to liaise with the York Bus Forum meetings. The Chairman thanked Councillor Shuttleworth for all her hard work on the bus issue.

6.5 Update from Councillor Kealey with regard to land North- East of 6 St Edmunds - Erection of 120 dwellings

Councillor Kealey confirmed that he and Parish Councillors Butterfield, McEnaney and Rutherford had a meeting with Ward Councillor West and Mole regarding the Parish Councils concern about entrances and pedestrian issues to and from the above development and linked concerns relating to the Saxon Gate Development. Via the Ward Councillors he has requested that an urgent site meeting is held with ERYC Planners and Highways Engineers to look at these issues and asked that ERYC defer a final decision on the site until the meeting has been held.

He was also able to confirm that following a statement from Councillor Mole a meeting had been confirmed on either the 15th or 17th August and that he had requested the meeting take place on site not at County Hall.

7. To report and make relevant recommendations on new planning applications and subsequent plans received after the Agenda is sent out:

7.1. Land South Of Roman Road Adjacent Burtonfields Barns - Variation of Condition 7 (approved plans) of planning permission 15/02451/STREM to allow substitution of house types to Plots 138-165 and re-numbering of Plots 1-27 (excluding 13) - Erection of 192 dwellings following outline approval 14/01771/STOUT (Layout, Scale, Appearance and Landscaping to be considered)

Recommended for Approval, subject to there not being any change to the bungalows around the barns.

8. To report planning decisions by East Riding of Yorkshire Council:

8.1 61 Low Catton Road – 16/01477/PLF – application withdrawn

9. To receive the Chairman's Report (for information only)

The Chairman reported on how well the hanging baskets in the Square looked.

10. To receive the Clerk's Report (for information only)

The Clerk had sent his report to members of the Parish Council, but read it out for members of the public.

11. To discuss, if necessary, long-standing matters:

- 11.1 No long standing matters to discuss

12. Reports from Committee' Representatives:

- 12.1. No Committee meetings during July-August

13. To receive matters raised by Members:

- 13.1 To discuss the possibility of a bus shelter for Burton Fields.

Councillor Butterfield confirmed that he has received a number of requests for a bus shelter around the Burtonfield area. Councillor Butterfield and the Clerk to have a look at a number of suggested sites.

- 13.2 To approve Take 3 for the Tea Party on Saturday 18th February 2017 at a cost of £120.00.

The £120.00 spend was proposed by Councillor Rutherford and seconded by Councillor Flynn with all Councillors in favour

- 13.3 To discuss the use of coloured paper in The Link for the Annual Report.

The Clerk confirmed that The Link had agreed to coloured paper for the Parish Councils Annual Report in the September Link, this had also been confirmed by the Link printers.

- 13.4 Update from Councillor Shuttleworth on the Parish embracing modern communications technology.

This item is ongoing and is to be carried forward to the September meeting.

- 13.5 To discuss and agree to maintenance of the Council Notice Boards at £50.00 each (£100.00)

Councillor Butterfield reported that he felt the 2 x Parish notice boards needed some basic maintenance. He had spoken to Don Walton who had done the work before and agreed a cost of £50 each board.

The work was proposed by Councillor Butterfield, seconded by Councillor Flynn with all Councillors present in favour.

14. To discuss matters raised by Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer:

14.1 To approve payments of £3,317.95 up to the 5th August 2016 as per attached sheet sent to each Councillor.

RESOLVED: That the accounts totaling £3,317.95 be paid.

Proposed by Councillor Flynn and seconded by Councillor Butterfield with all Councillors in favour.

14.2 To note amounts paid in during July to August 2016

RESOLVED: £1597.25 paid in during July - Aug 2016

14.3 To note the balance at the bank as of the 31st July

Current account	£69,965.85
-----------------	------------

RESOLVED: Balance at the bank was noted.

15. To report any new correspondence received by the Council:

4180 City of York Council- Local Plan preferred sites

4181 Complaint re a Planning Application (2 letters from same resident)

4182 ERYC Lease from the Old School Office not cancelled with Land Registry

4183 NHS Prescribing campaign

16. To notify the Clerk of matters for inclusion on the Agenda for the next meeting.

17. The Chairman asked that the following be included on the September meeting agenda (1) The cost of purchasing a picnic table for the area near the main car park and (2) Costs related to the planting of trees in Moor Road

18. To confirm the date of the next meeting.

The date of the next meeting will be Monday 12th September 2016 at 7.30pm in the back room of the Village Hall.

Meeting closed at 8.35 pm.